
From: Lee Pearson <lee@imph.org>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 8/20/2014 4:03:29 PM
Subject: Mtg w/Lt. Gov

Tony,
Were you able to mention to Marie W aller our interest in meeting with the Lt. Governor regarding the LTC Taskforce? 

I still haven't heard back from their office.
-Lee

Joseph L. (Lee) Pearson, MS, DrPH
Director of Operations
S.C. Institute of Medicine and Public Health 
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 300 
Columbia, SC 29201 
803-576-5852 (office)
803-576-5874 (fax) 
lee@imph.org

Click here to join our mailing list!
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